
 

 

Enfield Board of Selectmen 

Enfield, New Hampshire 

 

MINUTES of December 4, 2000 

 
Board of Selectmen:  Ilene P. Reed, Chairman; Donald J. Crate, Sr. 

 Keith Oppenneer-absent 

 

Administrative Staff:  Stephen B. Griffin, Assistant Town Manager 

 

Others: Dave McIntire, Nancy Smith, Ken Daniels, Dwight Marchetti, Don Roberts 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

Mrs. Reed called the meeting to order at 5:34 pm. 

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 

Mrs. Reed moved to approved the minutes of 20 November 2000 as prepared; Mr. Crate 

seconded, vote unanimous. 

 

 

BUSINESS 

 

Main Street Bridge Project Extension: 

Dave McIntire updated the Selectmen on the status of this project.  He will return to a later 

meeting to request a change in project scope after meeting with the Public Works Department 

and estimating costs.  The potential for underground electric service was discussed. 

 

Voting List: 

Some names fell off the checklist.  The problem was due to the updating of 911 addresses within 

the voter checklist screen and can be avoided in the future now that we are aware of the problem. 

 

Cover of Annual Report: 

The Selectmen suggested a photo of Town employees. 

 

Tax Rate: 

The Board of Selectmen approved the 2000 Second Issue Property Tax Warrant. 

 

Other Business: 

The Board of Selectmen approved a Yield Tax Warrant and Tax Collector’s Deed. 

 

A Main Street presentation will be held at the Enfield FAST Squad building on Depot Street on 

December 14 at 7:00 pm. 

CITIZENS FORUM 
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Dwight Marchetti came before the Board regarding a zoning violation.  The witness, the Enfield 

Planning/Zoning Administrator, failed to appear at the trial.  As a result, George Waldron, Public 

Defender, dropped the complaint.  Mr. Marchetti feels that if it is serious enough to charge and 

individual, it is serious enough to follow through.  Mr. Marchetti met with Mitch Manseau and 

was displeased with the response he received.   

 

 

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT 

 

Library Open House: 

The Library will hold an Open House on Saturday, 16 December to celebrate 100 years. 

 

Road Scholar Two: 

Mike Sousa has achieved the status of Road Scholar Two.  The Road Scholar Program was 

created by the Technology Transfer Center of UNH to recognize various achievement levels and 

is sponsored by the Federal Highway Administration and the New Hampshire Department of 

Transportation.  Road Scholar Two is the second achievement level in the program. 

 

Deputy Forest Fire Warden: 

Wayne Claflin’s term as Deputy Forest Fire Warden expires December 2000 and he would like 

to be reinstated for another 3-year term.  Reappointment is done by the State of New Hampshire 

and is recommended by the Forest Fire Warden. 

 

 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS/CORRESPONDENCE 

 

Permit-by-Notification for Enfield Transfer Station 

 

Casey Maynard letter re: various issues. 

 

Mrs. Reed received a complaint about the cable company.  A resident had a digital box installed 

that receives multiple channels.  There is no way to get just a few channels—it’s all or nothing. 

The resident is not happy with this marketing ploy.  A letter should be written to the cable 

company to document this complaint. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mr. Crate moved to adjourn at 6:48 pm.; Mrs. Reed seconded, vote unanimous. 

 

 


